St. Michael’s Church, Newark, NY

Minutes of the parish council meeting held on June 1, 2021

Subs, chips, drinks and cookies were enjoyed before the meeting. 

Called to order 6:58 by Chairperson Lee Lauster 
Present: Rosemary Strub, Carmella  Owen, Bob Hegeman, Henry Banker, Lynne Poiesz, Father Sierotowicz, June Sherman, Gina Donnelly, Gina Porter, Chris Hasseler, Lee Lauster, Father Merritt and new members Peg Hartman, Gayle Addyman, and Sue Joslyn and youth members Isabella Humphrey and Braydon Sherman. 
Absent: Cody Acquista, Christine Taylor

Opening prayer: Lynne Poiesz

New members were introduced. 

Minutes of the May meeting were shared. Bob Hegeman moved to accept. Lynne Poiesz seconded the motion. Minutes approved.

Father Felicjan’s report:

1) Two letters from the bishop have been shared with the parishioners. The first was in regards to changes in social distancing and the second was a notification of the end of dispensation for Sunday mass due to COVID.

2) Roof repair is finished.

3) CMA—we ended at about 75% of our goal. The campaign has closed for this year. 

  
Discussion: concerns of being crowded on the no social distancing side, clarification that masks are still needed when moving around the church but optional on the non social distance side and no changes on rules about singing. Greeters could perhaps give friendly reminders if they see someone entering without a mask. A box of extra masks is available. 
Van:  Bob Hegeman picked up the new van. Ours is 9 passenger plus the driver and Macedon has a 15 passenger plus the driver. Both are top heavy (tall enough to stand up in them) and may be a bit tricky during foul weather. Nothing is set up as to drivers or guidelines but 5 people have offered to be drivers.  We expect more volunteers as the word spreads. 

Live stream mass: Lee shared our decision with Mary Capone not to participate in the live stream mass project. 

$2,000 stipend;


Father’s Day magnets have been ordered by Lee. Distribution will be handled at 8:15 mass by Bob Hegeman, Lynne Poiesz and Gina Donnelly. 10:30 workers are Henry Banker, Lynne Poiesz and Chris Hasseler.


The feast day celebration will be planned by the new council in the fall. 

Memorial mass: After a lengthy discussion, it was decided that since we have about $1,000 left, we could order candles to be used at the memorial mass. June will check out vendors and prices and order around 100 / 125 depending on packaging and cost. The mass itself is usually done in November around All Souls Day. We will honor those who have died from January 2020—October 2021. 

Rocking chairs: A suggestion was made to set up a family space in the right transept near the doors to the back steps (by the confessional). The rocking chairs should be there. We could also  add coloring books, crayons, reading books and maybe activity packets.  That location would make it easy if a parent had to take a little one down to the bathroom or just downstairs to be alone. We would need to remove a few seats in that area. At the moment, the chairs are in the back and they are not being used by young parents as was the intention of their purchase.  There followed a long discussion on the topic of getting young families to be at mass. How do we make them feel welcome? 

The stipend was ear marked for community events. We discussed the following:

1) St. Michael’s Lyons had a bake sale set up at the local farmer’s market.

2) Wine/cheese evening

3) Card clubs

4) “theology on tap”

5) Music, choirs 

6) Episcopal church in Palmyra has a dinner every week (and they only have about 30 members)

7) Get young people to volunteer on committees (they used to help with the festival) and get to know others—but we need “others”.
8) We need to ask young people what they would like to have available. What are they looking for? 

Renovations: We are in need of a general contractor to oversee the whole project. The diocese has set this as a requirement. The building contractor has to work with the general contractor.  So we have no start date but hopefully by the start of July. We are getting bids but they all have to go to the diocese as well for approval. The renovation boards will be in Lyons as we will be closed during the work period. 



Election of Officers:


Chairperson: Christine Taylor


Vice chairperson: Bob Hegeman


Secretaries: Gina Donnelly and Gina Porter 

From the floor:


The presentations about St. Joseph were very well done. A parishioner expressed a concern that more of the council should have been in attendance. We don’t know the reasons for those not attending. As council members we should be visible within the church as active participants. 
Jail ministry restarts in July. They could use volunteers. 

Thanks to Gina Porter and Gina Donnelly for ordering/picking up the subs, chips and drinks and Chris Hasseler for baking the cookies.

Closing prayer: Henry Banker

We adjourned at 8:12 PM.

Respectfully submitted, 

Christine Hasseler, Secretary
